
Wildlife Protection Information 

An active gopher tortoise burrow photographed on Dec. 7, 2022, on an 

undeveloped lot at 1056 Harbor Drive South.  This lot is exempt from wildlife 

assessments under current LDRs. 



 

A gopher tortoise at 424 Gulf Drive on the island, whose burrow was paved over 

by Caithness Construction in 2021.  

 



 


